
Texas Building and Procurement Commission 

April 13,2004 

The Honorable Greg, Abbott 
Attorney General of Texas 
209 W. 14th Street 
Austin, Texas 78701 

I.D. # +36x, 

Re: Request for an Attorney General’s Opinion 

I hereby request an Attorney General’s opinion ,on the matter set forth below. 

Senate Bill 1496. 77m Legislature, entitled “relating to the reassignment of the 
-responsibilities of the Child Care Development Board”, provided that if the General 
Services Commission is abolished, references in this Act to Commission or the General 
Services Commission is a reference to the Texas Workforce Commission 

Senate Bill 31 I, 77m Legislature, provided that the General Services Commission is 
abolished and is replaced by the newly constituted Texas Building and Procurement 
Commission. 

The question posed is whether these acts effectively reassigned the responsibilities of 
the Child Care Development Board from the General Services Commission to the Texas 
Workforce Commission. 

ur assistance in.this matter. I look forward to your response. 
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